
CE takes part in Sport For All Day
2018

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, shared the fun of doing exercise
together with members of the public at Tsing Yi Southwest Sports Centre on
Sport For All Day (SFAD) 2018 organised by the Leisure and Cultural Services
Department (LCSD) today (August 5).

     This is the 10th year in which the LCSD has organised SFAD to promote
sport for all. Various free recreation and sports programmes are
being offered at designated sports centres in 18 districts today, including
health talks, exercise demonstrations, fitness corners, sports participation
sessions, and activities for parents with children and persons with
disabilities. Most of the LCSD's leisure facilities are also open for free
use today.

     Those accompanying Mrs Lam to join SFAD 2018 included the Secretary for
Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah; the Director of Leisure and Cultural Services,
Ms Michelle Li; the Deputy Director of Leisure and Cultural Services (Leisure
Services), Ms Ida Lee; the District Officer (Kwai Tsing), Mr Kenneth Cheng;
and the Chairman of the Kwai Tsing District Council, Mr Law King-shing. Two
elite table tennis athletes, Lee Ho-ching and Minnie Soo, also joined the
activities.

     The Chief Executive and other guests first watched a demonstration of
shuttlecock, which is the focal sport for this year's SFAD, before enjoying
fitness exercise with members of the public. They also watched a parent-child
fun game, a cycling participation activity and a pool soccer game, and took
part in a boccia session for players including persons with disabilities.

     Also supporting SFAD, five Principal Officials joined the activities
held in various districts today. They were the Chief Secretary for
Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung, who visited Kowloon Park Sports
Centre in Yau Tsim Mong District; the Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong
Kam-sing, who visited Tiu Keng Leng Sports Centre in Sai Kung District; the
Secretary for Labour and Welfare, Dr Law Chi-kwong, who visited Hong Kong
Park Sports Centre in Central and Western District; the Secretary for
Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, who visited Tai Po Hui Sports
Centre in Tai Po District; and the Acting Secretary for Education, Dr Choi
Yuk-lin, who visited To Kwa Wan Sports Centre in Kowloon City District to
join related activities.

     "Stay Active, Healthy and Happy!" has been adopted as the slogan of SFAD
to promote the event and publicise the benefits of regular exercise, aiming
to convey to the public that daily exercise is advantageous to both body and
mind and to encourage them to do more exercise in their daily lives.

     The LCSD has also invited the 18 District Councils, National Sports
Associations, district sports associations, community sports clubs and
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community sport organisations, as well as privately run sports clubs and
health centres, to organise activities and offer facilities for the public to
enjoy today in support of the event.

     SFAD 2018 is co-organised by the Department of Health; the Sports
Medicine Team of the Chinese University of Hong Kong; the Sports Medicine and
Health Science Alumni Association of the Chinese University of Hong Kong; the
Physical Fitness Association of Hong Kong, China; the Hong Kong Paralympic
Committee and Sports Association for the Physically Disabled; the Hong Kong
Sports Association for Persons with Intellectual Disability; and the Hong
Kong Shuttlecock Association Limited.

FEHD orders light refreshment
restaurant in Jordan to suspend
business for 14 days

     The Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene has ordered a light
refreshment restaurant in Jordan to suspend business for 14 days as the
operator repeatedly breached the Food Business Regulation (FBR) by extending
the business area illegally and preparing food in open space.
 
     The restaurant, located on the ground floor at 4 Nanking Street, Jordan,
was ordered to suspend business from today (August 5) to August 18.
 
     "In May this year, two convictions for the above-mentioned breaches were
recorded against the operator of the restaurant. A total fine of $4,000 was
levied by the court and 15 demerit points were registered against the
licensee under the department's demerit points system. The contraventions
resulted in the 14-day business suspension," a spokesman for the Food and
Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD) said.
 
     The licensee of the restaurant had a record of two convictions for the
same offences in August last year and February this year. A total fine of
$10,000 was levied and 15 demerit points were registered. The breaches led to
business suspension for seven days in April this year.
 
     The spokesman reminded licensees of food premises to comply with the FBR
or their licences could be suspended or cancelled.
 
     Licensed food premises are required to exhibit a sign, at a conspicuous
place near the main entrance, indicating that the premises are licensed. A
list of licensed food premises is available on the FEHD's website
(www.fehd.gov.hk/english/licensing/index.html).
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Film Archive to present free screening
of “The Raid”

     The Hong Kong Film Archive (HKFA) of the Leisure and Cultural Services
Department presents a special programme entitled "Cine Memories of the War of
National Resistance" on September 3 every year to commemorate the victory of
the war of resistance against Japanese aggression. "The Raid" (1991),
selected for free screening this year, takes a light-hearted approach in
revisiting the war and history.
 
     Admission is free with tickets which will be distributed at the enquiry
counter of the HKFA starting tomorrow (August 6) on Mondays and from
Wednesdays to Sundays from 10am to 8pm. Each person can receive up to two
tickets on a first-come, first-served basis while stocks last.
 
     In 1932, the Japanese manipulated the last Qing emperor Puyi to
establish a state in northeast China. Uncle Choi, a retired and patriotic
military doctor in "The Raid", learns about a Japanese plan for building a
chemical weapons factory. To prevent suffering by his compatriots, Uncle Choi
is determined to smash the devious plan and sneaks into an opposition camp
alone to find the factory map.
 
     Co-directors Tsui Hark and Tony Ching both help draw the film away from
a heavy tone despite its wartime background. Tsui adds an incredible
playfulness and carefree spirit to the film, which was adapted from a popular
local comic book, and Ching also makes the film an action-packed one.
 
     For programme enquiries, please call 2739 2139 or visit
www.lcsd.gov.hk/CE/CulturalService/HKFA/en_US/web/hkfa/programmesandexhibitio
ns/2018cmwnr/index.html.

About 3 400 vacancies on offer at
Kowloon West Job Fair

     The Labour Department (LD) will hold a large-scale job fair at Lai Kok
Community Hall on August 9 and 10. Vacancies in retail, catering, transport,
property management and other industries will be offered. Twenty
participating organisations will set up booths and conduct on-the-spot
recruitment each day.
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     A total of 40 organisations, offering about 3 400 vacancies, will
participate in the two-day fair. The vacancies offered cover a wide variety
of positions including registered Chinese medicine practitioner, library
assistant, shop sales, clerk, security guard, bus captain, storekeeper,
travel consultant, swimming coach, cinema staff, receptionist,
waiter/waitress, chef and technician. Job seekers can find more information
on the LD's Interactive Employment Service website (www.jobs.gov.hk).
 
     Around 82 per cent of the vacancies are for full-time jobs. Most
vacancies offer monthly salaries ranging from $9,000 to $17,000. About 97 per
cent of the vacancies require a Secondary Six education level or below.
Around 71 per cent are open to job seekers without relevant work experience,
and many vacancies are suitable for young people and secondary school
graduates.
 
     Job seekers can submit applications on the spot and may be selected for
on-site interviews. They can also make enquiries on employment services at
the LD's counter at the venue.
 
     The job fair will be held from 11am to 5.30pm at Lai Kok Community Hall,
Lai Kok Estate, Cheung Sha Wan. Admission is free.
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